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The Government’s review of civil litigation costs
Background

· Years of insurance industry pressure about legal costs and a so called compensation culture in the UK (never proved) led to a judge reviewing legal costs.
· Sir Rupert Jackson produced an interim report in 2009 and a final report in January 2011.
· The Justice Minister Ken Clarke has published a Bill – Legal Aid, Sentencing and the Punishment of Offenders - that will implement the majority of Jackson’s recommendations.
Key recommendations 
· End of injured people being able to recover insurance which covers the cost of outlays in a case such as for medical reports.
· End of the guilty party paying a “success fee” (which is paid to recognise the risk the injured people’s lawyer took that if they had lost they wouldn’t have been paid for the work they did). 
· Allowing up to 25% of injured people’s compensation to be deducted by their lawyers as a “success fee”.   
Impact

· Up to 25% of injured people who would now get a lawyer will be unable to. 

· Up to 25% reduction in compensation for injured people. 
· Insurers won’t have to pay for unavoidable outlays e.g. for medical reports. 
· No “success fee” means no “pot” for injured people’s lawyers to pay themselves from in cases they lose. 
· Lawyers will turn cases down rather than run the risk of losing (and not being paid) or will ask injured people to pay up front.
· Complex cases and test cases  as well as many lower value claims will not be run.

· The pressure on employers to be careful about causing injury will be reduced.
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